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The meeting was called to order by John Mogush who introduced the consolidation consultants.  Kostas Poulaskidas of Krieg Devault will be assisting with the parameters of the consolidation structure, the reorganization statute, and the process and timeline. Tom Guevara of Crowe Horwath will be assisting with the allocation of resources.  John stated that the purposes of the meeting were to:
· Hear reports from the committees and identify any gaps in their research.
· Make a decision as to the government structure and representation.
· Plan elections.
Finance Committee:

Bob Ratchford reported that the list of currently active funds and the finance report (1782 Notice) were turned over to the consultants along with the debt amortization schedules and the 2010 and 2011 adopted budgets.  We are trying to put the Town and Township budgets together into a single budget.  The goal is to keep taxes where they are, or only shift them minimally.  The committee has had six to eight meetings and has given everything needed to Crowe Horwath for baseline calculations.  Tom Guevara added that the report he prepares will indicate any proposed changes in service allocations or tax rates. Bob stated that he feels Yorktown can be one of the most progressive communities in Indiana.  Kostas is looking into the 2006 Yorktown/Muncie agreement.

Police & Fire Protection Committee:

Paul Cox reported that the whole purpose of consolidation from his perspective is to make sure the Township assets stay within the Township and to protect the Mt. Pleasant Township Fire Department so that we don’t lose it.  He asked if we would be combining the fire department budgets.  Currently the Yorktown Police Department does not answer calls in the Township unless asked to assist by the Delaware County Sherriff’s Department.  Paul has spoken to the new Sheriff who has stated that he has no problem with our consolidation as long as he doesn’t lose our tax dollars.  Currently there is a 70%/30% split on cost sharing of the fire department between the Town and the Township.

Streets & Roads Committee:

Ed Smith reported that the committee has spoken with the county commissioners who stated that they would like to continue things as they have been.  The committee needs an interlocal agreement, but sees no problem with consolidation.  Kostas agreed that the interlocal agreement should probably be prepared ahead of time but subject to the consolidation going through and taking effect after the consolidation has been completed.  John Mogush stated that interlocal agreements will be needed for Police, Streets, and Zoning
Sewage/Water/Stormwater Committee:

Phil Gregg reported that there are currently three existing entities that provide wastewater service and they will continue as they are now.  The trash service is currently contracted from a private firm in the incorporated Yorktown area.  We have looked into extending that service to the Township if we could get a break on the cost, but at this point nothing is binding.  There are differentiated sewer rates currently between the Town and the Township, but those rates are set by the separate entities:  Muncie Wastewater, Delaware County Regional Wastewater, and Park One.
Parks & Recreation:

Vicky Craig reported that the parks are not a major issue in consolidation and that there are no problems.

Planning & Zoning:

Sharon Cheslick reported that the after consolidation the zoning would continue as it is now.  Agricultural zoning is the same throughout the entire county.  Anything that is currently considered “legal-nonconforming” will continue as it is.  Future land use would fall under Yorktown zoning. Enforcement would become the responsibility of the Yorktown Zoning Commissioner.  Currently the county handles the unincorporated areas.  Sharon has sent notice to the county and has requested their agreement, but has yet to get a response from them.  Phil Taylor has verbally agreed to our plan, but has given us nothing in writing.  

Representation/Elections:
John Mogush stated that he would like the Council to be non-partisan like the school board is.  Kostas has not dealt with that question before but will look at Title 3 to make sure there are not any problems with it.  Lynsey Weaver reported that the Township Board and the Trustee would move over to the Town Council at the beginning which would make the council nine members, but then it would be reduced to seven members at a later date.  Lynsey stated that the main goal is to make representation equitable so the same number of people are represented in each ward and that each ward included some of the currently unincorporated area.  There would be five council members, one from each ward, plus two at-large members.  Elections would be staggered but everyone would have to run in 2014.  After that, there would be an election every two years with four seats then three seats running.  The population data will be updated with the 2010 census numbers.  There will be a council of nine members to begin with, but then it will be trimmed to seven members in 2014.  The entire council will have to run for re-election in 2014.  Kostas will look into the statutory limitations on the number of council members to see if having nine members is possible and at even numbered years as election years for the Council.
Government:
John Mogush stated that Steve Fields had presented a plan to him a week ago.  Steve was the only one who put a plan together.  John said that Steve proposes that we have a part-time mayor who is the trustee and who would have veto power over the Council.  John quoted Pat Smith as saying that one thing that needs to be considered is that if you have the whole Council vote for something, there is one person who can override that vote.  The veto can be overridden, but valuable time can be lost.
Steve Fields submitted and discussed a proposal (see Attachment A) of a hybrid of the Council/Manager model which included:

1. Town Manager-to handle day to day activities.

2. Community Executive (part-time)- to handle additional Township duties including poor relief, economic development, and have veto power over the Council.

3. Town Council-seven to nine members.

John Mogush expressed disagreement with having local community development and felt that we should continue to work with Delaware County on development efforts.

Kostas commented that the classification of the combined entity is limited by Indiana statute.  The choices in Indiana (based on our population) are:  Town, Township, or Third Class City.  In order to have a mayor we would have to be a city.  Towns do not have mayors.
Kay McNitt reported that a Third Class City (see Attachment B) would be governed by:

1. Elected Clerk/Treasurer-in charge of finances.

2. Elected Common Council-seven members who are the legislative and fiscal body.

3. Elected Mayor-has responsibility for the overall operation of the city and has veto power.
4. Board of Public Works-appointed and controlled by the Mayor.

The Council/Manager model (which Yorktown currently has-see Attachment C) is governed by:

1. Elected Clerk/Treasurer-is chief financial officer and is clerk of the legislative body.

2. Elected Town Council-five to seven members and is the legislative function.

3. President of Town Council-is chief executive.

4. Professional Manager-prepares ordinances and budgets, and is in charge of personnel.

John Mogush commented that the difference between city and town is the size.  The city would have more government with a board of works, etc.

Lynsey Weaver asked if it was feasible for poor relief to fall under the duties of the President of the Town Council and stated that it is one of the primary functions of the Township.  John Mogush responded that it will be up to the transition committee to decide the specific duties of the positions and that the consolidation plan just gives the basic structure.

Phil Gregg stated that he thought the committee should wait for an opinion letter from Kostas before voting on the model.  Due to the 2006 Muncie agreement, we may not even be able to form a Third Class City at this time.

Bob Ratchford made a motion to recommend as a committee that the consolidated entity be formed as a Council/Manager Town model.  The motion passed unanimously.  It was noted that the Town can reorganize as a City at a later date if desired.  TIF districts are not affected by consolidation.

Tom Guevara asked what General Fund expenses are covered by the whole area.  There are models that can be reviewed from Zionsville and Evansville.  Beth Neff stated that she would contact those cities for the information.

The meeting was adjourned.
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